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EFRAG’s PRELIMINARY VIEWS FOR
COMMENTS BY NO LATER THAN 16 February 2005
Dear Kevin,

Re: IFRIC Draft Interpretation 11 Changes in Contributions to Employee Share Purchase Plans
On behalf of the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) I am writing to comment on the draft of the IFRIC Interpretation 11 on Changes in Contributions to Employee Share Purchase Plans (IFRIC D11). This letter is submitted in EFRAG’s capacity of contributing to IASB’s and IFRIC’s due process and does not necessarily indicate the conclusions that would be reached in its capacity of advising the European Commission on endorsement of the definitive IFRIC on the issue.

In the context of Employee Share Purchase Plans (ESPPs), which are within the scope of IFRS 2 Share-based Payment, questions have been raised with regard to how an entity should account for situations where:

a) an employee ceases to contribute to an ESPP and, as a consequence, is no longer able to buy shares under the plan, and
b) as described in a), except that the employee then starts to contribute to another ESPP, i.e. the employee changes from one ESPP to another.

We agree with the proposed consensus provided by IFRIC D11 that under a) an entity shall account for this event as a cancellation according to IFRS 2 paragraph 28(a) and shall recognise immediately the amount that otherwise would have been recognised for services received over the remainder of the vesting period.

We also agree with the proposed consensus under situation b) that an entity shall account for this event in accordance with IFRS 2 paragraph 28(c). This requires the entity to decide whether the equity instruments granted under the new ESPP is a replacement for the instruments granted under the original ESPP or not. 
If yes, the entity shall account for this as a modification of the original plan; if no, the entity shall account for the employee’s cessation of the original plan as a cancellation (IFRS 2 paragraph 28(a)) and for the employee’s participation in the new ESPP as a new grant of equity instruments.

We believe that the proposed guidance is helpful and support the issuance of a definitive interpretation.
If you would like further clarification of the points raised in this letter I would be happy to discuss these further with you.

Yours sincerely

Stig Enevoldsen
EFRAG, Chairman
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